PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

TUESDAY 17th March 2015
Present:
Mrs IB


Mrs JA


Mr AA


Mrs PD


Mr ID


Ms JH


Mr FJ


Mrs PH



Mrs JP (Chair)



Dionne Carroll(Speaker)




Lorna Prescott (Minutes)

Apologies:
Mrs PB


Mr TF


Mr JH


Mrs PKr



Mrs GR


Mrs DB


Mr PB
1. Agree Minutes of Last Meeting

Mrs JP asked all present to agree the minutes of the last meeting.  All present agreed they were a true account of the meeting.

Action Points From Last Meeting

There were no action points from the last PPG meeting.
2. Dementia & Healthy Living Speaker: Dionne Carroll
Dionne Carroll, Health Improvement Training Officer at Bridgewater Community NHS Trust attended today meeting to provide a presentation on Dementia and Healthy Living which involved a powerpoint presentation, games and tools.  Below is a short overview of Dionne’s presentation.
DEMENTIA: The scale of the problem

· 1 in 14 people over 65 have dementia

· More than 685,000 people in England are living with dementia 

· 40% of people with dementia felt lonely recently and 44% don’t feel part of their community
· By 2051, there will be more than 2 million people living with dementia in the UK
· People with dementia want to carry on going about their daily lives and feeling included in their local community, but they sometimes need a helping hand to do so.

What is DEMENTIA FRIENDS?:

· A social action movement – to increase understanding and inspire people into action 

· Funded by the Department of Health for England and the Cabinet Office

· Led by Alzheimer’s Society 

· Target to reach 1 million Dementia Friends by 2015

5 Key Messages about Dementia:

· Dementia is not a natural part of ageing

· Dementia is caused by diseases of the brain
· Dementia is not just about losing your memory

· It is possible to live well with Dementia

· There is more to the person than Dementia

Summary:
· Every person is unique and will experience dementia in their own unique way

· By assuming a person cannot do something can mean that we increase the experience of disability, however well meaning

· With the right support and understanding people can live well with dementia and still contribute to their local community  

Dementia and Healthy Living:
· Understand which risk factors are associated with dementia

· Understand which risk factors we can  change to reduce the risk of developing dementia

· Understand where to get help 

Risk Factors:

· It helps to maintain a normal body weight 

· Reduces likelihood of obesity, high blood pressure, cholesterol and heart disease, which are known to put a person at a greater risk of developing dementia.

· There is a strong link between Type 2 diabetes and developing dementia

· Research suggests that people who take part in activities that stimulate the brain are less likely to develop dementia. 

· Keeping physically active reduces the risk of developing dementia
· Smoking is extremely harmful to the heart, lungs and blood vessels, including those in the brain.

· Smokers have a 50% greater chance of developing dementia than those who have never smoked.  This risk can be significantly reduced by quitting the habit.

· Drinking more than the recommended levels of alcohol increases the risk of developing Alzheimer’s disease and vascular dementia.

Who can Support people with dementia and their carers:

· Health Trainers

· Stop Smoking Advisors

· Access to these services by self-referral on 01942 481712

Dionne invited PPG members to find out more by visiting www.dementiafriends.org.uk.  Wigan Health Improvement Team can also be contacted on: Tel: 01942 482550 or Fax: 01942 482586
There was a questions/answers session at the end of the presentation to allow PPG members to raise any queries they had.  Dionne then handed out information packs along with posters detailing future Dementia Café meetings and Carers Support Meeting Groups.  Lorna said she will display a copy of the posters in the waiting area.  Dionne also brought along a number of educational tools for the group to look at.
Mrs JP thanked Dionne for taking the time to attend our meeting.

Action Point:
All PPG members present to complete and return the feedback form.
Action Point:
Lorna to put up Dementia Café and Carers Support Groups Posters in the 




waiting area.  (Completed)

3. Patient Feedback
Friends & Family Test: Results

Lorna said that as agreed, she had provided the PPG members with feedback from the results of the FFT questionnaires received each month from December 2014-February 2015 which also included the patient comments (those who had consented to their comments being made public only).  These results were then discussed by the group at the meeting.
Lorna said that one suggestion was to display the names of the practice GPs in the waiting area for public view.  She added that she has purchased a display board that will be put up shortly in the waiting area which will house photos/names of the practice staff. 

Overall it was agreed by all present it good response from those who completed the forms.
Compliments

Lorna said that she’d recently received a written compliment from a patient about the reception staff which also singled out Brett on nurse reception for his helpfulness and she informed the group of this.  In addition, she said she’d also had another compliment passed to her about the Nurse Receptionist, Brett and informed the group of this also.

Lorna said that it was nice to receive some positive feedback and all present agreed.  A number of the PPG members pointed out that they found Brett very helpful.

Comments Box

Lorna said that the following comments by patients were put in the patient comments box in the last 12 months:

· Text messaging facility to patients if the practice has to cancel an appointment.  Lorna said that she had some excellent news; she’s been notified this month that the CCG will fund this so this should arrive in the coming months.
· Text messaging patients if GP is running late.   Lorna said that although we’re getting a text messaging facility at the practice it would allow us to do this.  Lorna did state that the reception staff do announce if a GP is running late to keep patients up to date.

· Having pre-booked appointments for patients – Lorna said that the practice has had pre-bookable appointments available for patients since Sept 2008 which are advertised extensively in the practice and opportunistically by the staff.

· Patient requesting wi-fi access for patients in the waiting area.  Lorna said that unfortunately we’re unable to do this as this is available on the NHS network only. 

· Disabled spaces need repainting – Lorna said that this was done on 9.4.14 by Wigan Council.

· Television or radio would be useful for patients waiting in reception for their consultation.  Again, Lorna said she had more good news!  The CCG are funding a 42 inch TV with Patient Calling Facility/Health Education Facility for the practice which will be installed in the surgery shortly.  Radio’s require a yearly licence fee payment which is very expensive and not something we can consider at the present time.

· Notice ‘Is your vehicle parked correctly? Not obstructing others’ Lorna said that she had already put notices up about parking in the car park and felt that parking responsibly was down to the individual.  All present agreed.  

4. Reporting Template
Lorna discussed the need to complete a reporting template for the PPG.  Lorna said that a copy with be published on the website and be displayed on the PPG noticeboard in the waiting room as in previous years.  The PPG Chair will attend the practice to officially sign-off this document.

Lorna said that looking back at the last action plan we agreed on 26th March 2014 for the following 12 months, the PPGs areas of concern were:
· Text Messaging Reminder Service

Lorna said that, as previously mentioned, the CCG is funding a text messaging service for the practice which should be installed in the coming months.  In addition, the CCG is funding a TV patient call system which will call patients in and provide health information etc - a site survey is being carried out on 26th March and installation should follow on very quickly.  It was agreed by the group that both these additions were very welcome and would hopefully reduce DNA rates, improve patient health awareness and help patients who are hard of hearing/sight impaired.

· On-line booking of appointments

Lorna said that by the end of this month patients will be able to book and cancel GP appointments on-line.  Lorna pointed out that this of course will be a limited number of appointments as the majority of our appointments will still be available on the day.  Patients will also be able to see a limited amount of their medical records ie. allergies, medications and adverse reactions.  Patients will need to complete a designated form and provide proof of ID at reception and they will then be provided with a password/login to access their details via the web.
Lorna also said that this year she planned to upgrade the practice website which will also allow us to change the method of ordering prescriptions.  At present patients can order on-line via the website, however, when we upgrade we hope to incorporate this into the clinical system which will pre-populate patients repeat medication screen so they’ll just need to tick what they need instead of the current method of having to type in the medication name themselves.  However, this will take some time to change as it involves a new way of working for us in-house so will follow in due course.

· New Telephone system

Lorna said that with regards the telephone system, both she, the Assistant Practice Manager and Dr Marwick had held several meetings with members of CSU, Bridgewater and WBCCG to discuss moving to the new integrated telephone system run by Bridgewater.  Lorna said the practice has been assured we’re ‘top of the list’ but as there have been a few issues with faults on the Bridgwater telephone system in recent months WBCCG have put this on hold until assurances are received from Bridgewater that these issues are rectified and do not recur prior to any more practices moving to their system.  Lorna said she will update the group when further information is received.
Action Point:
PPG Chair to meet with Lorna to do final sign-off of PPG reporting template. 




(Completed)

Action Plan for 2015/16

Lorna asked the PPG members what their priorities were for the coming 12 months.  A discussion ensued and it was agreed these would include: 

· Installation of New Telephone System
· Installation of Disabled Access Doors

· Upgrade of Waiting Room Chairs

Estimated Timescale: within the next 12 month period.

5. Feedback: Meetings attended by PPG Members
Healthwatch
Mrs JP informed the group that she had attended 3 nursing home ‘enter and views’ with Healthwatch recently the report findings of which will be on the Healthwatch website.  Mrs JP said that more ‘enter & views’ are scheduled in the coming weeks for A&E etc.
6. Any Other Business
PPG Member Payments

Lorna said that she’d been informed by Dr Marwick that there is currently negotiations taking place that may allow the practice to receive a £50 payment if a member of the PPG attends a Patient Forum Meeting/Locality Patient Participation Group.  This payment would be held by the practice and the PPG would choose what they’d like to spend this on ie. production of leaflets etc.  Lorna said that she’ll update the group when further information is received.
Staff Changes

Lorna said that the following changes are occurring: 

· Dr Francis leaves on 24th April 2015 to start her maternity leave.

· We’re currently recruiting for a new Salaried GP with interviews taking place this week.

· Nurse Receptionist, Katy, is moving upstairs to the administration department and a new Nurse Receptionist has been appointed, Leigh, who starts with the practice in April.
PPG Member Changes
Lorna informed the group that unfortunately Mrs AM is no longer able to attend any future meetings due to her work commitments and sadly, Mr S passed way over the Christmas period.
Date/Time of our Next Practice PPG Meeting

It was agreed our next meeting will take place as follows: 

Date:

Tuesday 12th May 2015
Time:

7.15pm start with 9.00pm finish
Venue:
Whitley Methodist Church (93 Spencer Road, Wigan, WN1 2QR) 

Drinks will be available.  

Can members please let Lorna know either via phone on 01942 614306 or email LPrescott@gp-P92010.nhs.uk if you are not able to attend.









